AEEPEES
677 S King St
Seattle, WA 98104

= a I

206-624-0988 % 7951
ccmsgc@hotmail.com 04/2020
www.ccmseattle.org

2

fEEHEREREUEHE » S
=B BEEERN - [RENBMNELE1TA#H L
R R RIS RE LR - MERESNBHTtHET8Y

—t 7N
LB

HFHIEEHHE
EEUH o

PRI EE 2B » BB FERANMD £
wAIAEDS  MEHETNEH » B FHERE
FRSF -

TRE R OEEFRIEFSTREEER - HRENETE
HARSMGESIE » —B —HiEERER » A
Louisa HotelZ8 —fEIFZE A5 » THBRRX
1457 ~ ERULAYFES -

FEREEREH » BEIMHEFHEE) - FME
CREAEFERIRBEIRZ - HE=ZAK ' T
REAREYSAE T8 thiRLrEaEH —ET
BEE - BIR T ETZ50% - [IETRE2 M
95% » SEE— /N TIEREEST

EBR TR B OER » BREESENE
BAECYY » EFIRHAVSEHEIR » EFERFIIN
FRREEES  LFESEBERMANR
B oo IEEERERXT TR AREMRE -
EEERLEMEA -

Z B e TAF R B A il R TR

Count Our Blessings

In light of the coronavirus pandemic, Gospel Center is tem-
porarily closed effective March 9™, The dedication service
scheduled for April 4™ s postponed. Both street fair out-
reach and evangelism training on June 27" are canceled.

During these difficult times, as we become more aware of
just how fragile life can be, it is even more important that
we count our blessings and be grateful for God’s provision
and protection.

As the build-out was completed in late December, Gospel
Center moved into the new space during Christmas and
opened its doors on January 2" as the first store to do busi-
ness at Louisa Hotel. That allowed us to stop paying rent
for both offices at the same time.

With the big help of our volunteers, we served as our own
general contractor for all work. As of March 31%, the build-
out costs a total of $120K, a savings of almost 50% over the
previous bid of more than $210K. The build-out is 95%
done with just a few work items pending.

God has provided for all our needs through the support of
fellow brothers and sisters, donation matching of the Chari-
ty Foundation, Tenant Improvement Allowance provided

by the building owner, and insurance payout from a few
years ago. Without going into debt for the build-out, we
have been given grace on grace amid economic crisis.
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The new office is located on a busy street in Seattle’s
Chinatown/International District, which is a lot more
visible than the previous basement office. Many peo-
ple wave at us or walk in to say hi while they are pass-
ing by. One of the church brothers was thrilled to see
the new Gospel Center as he had been unable to find
us since the 2013 Christmas Eve. Praise God!

We began to use the new facilities for Cantonese
opera fellowship, Bible studies and several ESL classes
in January. In celebration of Chinese New Year, we
were blessed to have a Cantonese opera mini-concert
and dumpling-making night. Though the ministry has
been put on hold for now, Lord willing, we shall contin-
ue our mission when the pandemic is over.

May God help all of us to shine the light of Christ to the
people around us during these trying times. May
God'’s peace be with us always.

(E) BEET - BHE

Dumpling-making night

(E) BEEEL T Mandarin Bible Study
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(B) ES78ZHE English Phonics Class



